Fraud                                                        
  Office of Inspector General recently reported to Congress on its success in protecting the integrity of the Health and Human Services Program initiative to prevent fraud, waste and abuse.    HHS recovered an estimated $2.77 billion in fraudulent payments during the first half of the 2016 fiscal year.  The OIG report lists fraud cases in the long-term care realm among its recovery highlights.   Please visit: http://www.mcknights.com/news/oig-healthcare-fraud-abuse-recoveries-up-1-billion-in-2016/article/500256/?DCMP=EMC-MCK_Daily&spMailingID=14634790&spUserID=MjQ0MjEyNTAxNzY3S0&spJobID=800077286&spReportId=ODAwMDc3Mjg2S0

   The New York Attorney General launched a new program to protect senior citizen patients from investment fraud risks.  The Elder Investment Fraud and Financial Exploitation (EIFFE) Prevention Program educates physicians who frequently treat older patients what elder investment fraud is, how to recognize mild cognitive impairment which can lead to becoming a victim of fraud and to whom to report suspected fraud.   Please visit: http://www.ag.ny.gov/press-release/ag-schneiderman-announces-launch-elder-investment-fraud-and-financial-exploitation

Employment: 
     A California Skilled Nursing Facility violated the Immigration and Nationality Act (INA) for discriminating against work-authorized non-U.S.  Citizens by requiring them to produce a permanent resident card (“green card”) during the hiring process.  The Civil Rights Division states, “ It is essential that employers review their employment eligibility verification practices to make sure they are in compliance with the law”.   Please visit https://www.uscis.gov/i-9-central/acceptable-documents for I-9 Central information.  
https://www.justice.gov/opa/pr/justice-department-settles-immigration-related-discrimination-claim-against-california
Compliance: 
    Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services would like more providers to participate in the voluntary testing for Payroll-Based Journal reporting that ends at the close of June.   CMS agency officials encourage providers to submit what they can and multiple times because “there are no risks. “  Long-term care providers are required to start tracking employee hours starting July 1, with Nov. 14 as the first deadline for submitted data. 
http://www.mcknights.com/news/cms-take-advantage-of-voluntary-testing-for-pbj/article/500581/?DCMP=EMC-MCK_Daily&spMailingID=14644984&spUserID=MjQ0MjEyNTAxNzY3S0&spJobID=800153532&spReportId=ODAwMTUzNTMyS0  


